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Message from the Principal 

Kindergarten Transition  
Numbers for next years Kindergarten class continue to grow. Thank you to all the families 
who have attended the previous transition days. It has been great to meet you and your 
children. Our next transition day is Wednesday 26/09/2018. On the same day, we will be 
holding a parent information session for parents of Kindergarten students in 2019. The 
night will start at 6:00pm in the schools library. It will be great to see you there.  
 
Art Show  
On Thursday, we held our bi-annual art show. Thank you to all the parents and family 
members who came to view the amazing artwork and experience a great afternoon at 
school. GEPS acknowledges that art plays an important part in peoples lives and that 
many of our students are extraordinarily talented.  I would like to thank all the teachers 
and support staff who put in an enormous amount of time into preparing the artworks and 
the show. I would like to especially point out the work done Miss Furner and Mrs Bartlett. 
The work these two teachers put into the show was extraordinary.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Silver Awards 
Students who have earnt their Silver Awards will be acknowledged at our end of term 
PBL Assembly, Thursday 27/09/2018. The assembly will begin at 10:00am in the hall.  
3/4S and 3/4M will be performing items. Only Silver Awards will be presented during the 
assembly. Please check with your classroom teacher to clarify if your child is receiving an 
award.  
 
Parent Teacher Interviews  
Just a friendly reminder that Parent Teacher Interviews begin next week (Week 9). If you 
haven’t booked in, please follow the instructions on the flyer contained in this newsletter.  
 
Canteen  
I would like to welcome Ms Corinne Edman to the role of Canteen Manger for the P&C. 
Corinne has agreed to open the canteen on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday this 
term and is likely to open it on Fridays next term. I would like to take this opportunity to 
remind everyone that this is a voluntary position that demands a lot of time and effort and 
I’m hopeful our school community can support Corinne in this role through volunteering 
and providing positive, constructive feedback to her if necessary.  
 
Kind regards, 
Mr Forbes  
Principal 







 

 
 

 

 

      

      

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

Message from 1/2M 

 
Like every term, the last 8 weeks have flown by so quickly in 1/2M. It has been a term full of 
interesting learning and it has been wonderful to share the students’ progress on Seesaw. In 
literacy students have been using the words Learning Intentions, Success Criteria and 
WAGOLLS (what a good one looks like) to describe their informative texts.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
These words are all part of Visible Learning and students becoming more involved in how to 
improve their learning. Students are also becoming more familiar in giving feedback to each 
other. It always makes me smile when I hear another student giving feedback to a friend on 
their learning. I’m regularly hearing the children saying things like: “I like the way you……” or   
“Maybe next time you could…..” Feedback is used as a tool to make decisions on where to 
go next in their learning. I have been fortunate to have visited ShellCove PS (South Coast) 
this week to observe the amazing things teachers are implementing with Visible Learning and 
so eager to apply this new found knowledge into our classroom! 
 
A big part of this term has been getting ready for the art show and the children cannot wait for 
you to see their masterpieces!! Here’s hoping our class art work goes for hundreds of dollars 
in the silent auction!!! 

 
Students thoroughly love K-2 STEAM groups again this term. Students have been involved in 

Coding, using BeeBots, creating digital art and designing and making. Friday mornings have 

become one of the favourite parts of the week.  



Education Week Musical Locks on Gates Canberra  

 

Matter of Seconds Whole School Production 

PSSA PACER Rebate 

Public Speaking 

 

Congratulations to the following students who represented Glendale East Public School at the Zone Public Speak-

ing Finals at Booragul Public School.  

 

 

 

 

A special congratulations goes to Alex Holliday who received a Highly Commended Award for her speech on the 

day. Well done Alex! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

      

      

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

Message from the  Office 

 
Just a reminder that all money for all 
upcoming events MUST be returned to 
the office prior to the due by date as 
noted on notes.  The office cannot 
accept any further payments after this 
date.  Unfortunately, if payment is 
presented to the office after this date 
it will be returned home and your 
child cannot attend the excursion. 
 
Families are encouraged to use the 
POP (parent online payment) link on 
our school website. 
 
Payments cannot be receipted after 3pm 
as the till must be closed and reconciled 
by the end of our working day. 
 
Cash payments can be left after 3pm 
and will be receipted the next day, 
however we cannot give change after 
3pm. 
 
Eftpos cannot be processed after 3pm 
as it must be included in the days 
banking. 
 
 
 
Department of Education Visitors 
sign on requirements:  
 
All visitors to the school site are 
reminded to please sign on and off in the 
office visitors book every time you visit 
between the hours of 9am to 3pm for a 
specific purpose for example; meeting 
with teacher, purchasing uniforms, 
parent helpers, canteen helpers etc.  
This does NOT include assemblies. 
 
 
 
 
Messages for Students 
We respectfully ask that you discuss 
with your children prior to the school day 
the arrangements for the afternoon. This 
will help minimise interruptions to 
classes in getting messages to children. 

 
Contacting Teachers 
Just to remind you that the best way to contact 
your child’s teacher is via our school email 
address. The address is: 
Glendalee-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Please attention the email to the teacher you 
wish to speak with and include your child’s 
name and a contact number. 
 
Your child’s teacher can then contact you to 
make a mutually convenient time to chat. 
 
 
 
Transporting students by private vehicles 
on school business. 
From time to time, it is necessary for our 
students to be transported by private vehicle. 
Parents who volunteer to transport students are 
reminded the following documentation is 
required: 
 Parent Driver Declaration Form 
 a copy of the current Vehicle Registration 
 A copy of a current Drivers Licence 
 Appendix 5 Form 
 100 Points of Identification 
Please provide this information to the office 
prior to the Excursion if you have agreed to 
transport students by private vehicle. This will 
assist our school to comply with Department of 
Education Procedures. 
 
SASS Week 
Our school Support Staff celebrated SASS 
week last week with a breakfast at Euro 
Patisserie. Happy SASS week for last week 
everyone. 









 

  

       

 

 

Kumaridha Local AECG 

                 (Awabakal word meaning “North of the Lake”) 

The AECG’s focus is on communities having input into Aboriginal Education. 

We strive to empower our communities and to better Aboriginal Education outcomes. 

The AECG is organisation made up of volunteer members. 
 

          We invite Parents & Community members to attend and have their 

say in Aboriginal Education. 

  

2018 Meeting Dates 

Term 1 

Tuesday 13th March 2018 

5pm-7pm General meeting (all members)-Valentine Public School 

  

Term 2 

Tuesday 22nd May 2018 

5pm-7pm Full Members-Valentine Public School 

  

Tuesday 12th June 2018 

5pm-7pm General meeting (all members)-Glendale High School 

  

Term 3 

Tuesday 14th August 2018 

5pm-7pm Full Members-Argenton Public School 

  

Tuesday 4th September 2018 

5pm-7pm General meeting (all members)-Argenton Public School 

  

Term 4 

Tuesday 30th October 2018 

AGM Full Members - Cardiff Public School 

  

Tuesday 27th November 2018 

5pm-7pm General meeting (all members)-Cardiff Public School 

  

A light refreshment will be provided during the meeting. 

We look forward to meeting and supporting families within our local area. 

Enquiries please email 

kumaridhalaecg@gmail.com 

  
 



 



PBL FOCUS WEEK  9 

 “Follow Rules 

of Supervised 

Games” 







Glendale East Public School Important Dates—Term 3 

WEEK 8 

10/09/2018  Assembly 4/5BM 

10/09/2018  Dancesport Sydney 

12/09/2018 to 18/09/2018  K-2 Gymnastics 

12/09/2018  Maths Olympiad test date 

13/09/2018  CAPA Evening 

13/09/2018  Stage 3 Debate with Wiripaang PS 

14/09/2018  PSSA Soccer/Netball  

WEEK 9 WEEK 9 

17/09/2018  Assembly NO CLASS ITEM  
 Transition Meeting GTHS 

17/09/2018 to 21/09/2018  Parent Teacher Interviews  

21/09/2018  PSSA Soccer/Netball  

WEEK 10 WEEK 10 

24/09/2018 to 26/09/2018  Stage 3 Excursion to Bathurst  

26/09/2018   Kindergarten Orientation 3 & Parent information night  

27/09/2018  Silver Award Assembly & both 3/4 classes 
 Silver Reward Day 

  


